BAND BOOSTERS MINUTES

December 4, 2018

1. Call to Order: Called to order at 6:35 in the Jaime Performing Arts Center

Members present - Penny Murphy, April Frost, Dakota Weldon, Lisa Gross, Paul Shimmons and Steve Scoville

- 2. Minutes from last meeting: Past minutes approved
- **3. Financial Report:** \$6,299 is the ending balance as of tonight in the checking account.

Lisa made a motion and Dakota seconded to accept the Financial Report. Motion carried.

4. Band Directors Report:

Upcoming Concerts:

Need someone to hand out Polos for both concerts Need ushers to stand at doors

December 11th is HS Concert

December 19th is the MS Concert

- 5. Fundraising: Tabled until Jan Dakota has possibility of Auntie Anne's Pretzels
- **6. Concessions:** Still need someone to cover Dec 21 night and then some dates in Jan/Feb

7. Old Business:

A)Concert Discussion: No Alumni Song this year at the concert.

We will raffle off a chance to play a percussion instrument on the concert April will sell these \$1 a piece or 6 for \$5

B)Parent Meeting:

Things to cover:

Band Camp Dates
Band Camp cost is \$270
Early Bird is still \$25 discount
2 in a family Discount is still \$50

- -Have Parents shirt order on the registration forms as well as students (Only pre-orders will be done will be delivered when you pick up your kid on Friday of camp)
- -Spot for Marching Band Shoes
- -Make a grid for cost

BAND BOOSTERS MINUTES

December 4, 2018

8. New Business:

A)Cabin Fever:

Stepping Up Dance Studio wants to do Cabin Fever Jazz or Lyrical style - April is the contact

Cabin Fever Posters will go up in in January.

A)Equipment/Instrument Needs:

Working on getting a new set of timpani's. This will cost between \$12,000 - \$15,000

Talk about purchasing new Bass Trombone from Herter Music Center for \$3300 which would leave us about \$2200

Dakota Motioned to make the purchase and Lisa 2nd the motion - motion passed

Next meeting will be Jan 8 in the Media Center

Meeting Adjourned

***Non-profit status must be voted on and paid for in the September meeting every year. Billing in now online. ***

(Minutes submitted by TP Shimmons - Not Laura Pfeiffelman)